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13th July 2020
Dear Parents and Carers,
Thank you for choosing Tintwistle for your child, we are really looking forward to welcoming all our new starters in September. 
We are very sorry that we have been unable to hold our normal induction visits this year and we are conscious that this may add additional anxiety for you and your child. I would like to reassure you that we will be working flexibly to ensure the smoothest possible introduction to school.

With this letter I have enclosed a Foundation Unit newsletter and a photo booklet so that you can share the pictures with your child and chat about school. I have also enclosed our letter to current parents setting out what they should expect in September as additional information for you.
Our official return date for pupils is Thursday 3rd September. The normal start time for Class 1 (nursery and reception) will be between 9.05am and 9.10am. Around half the class have previously attended our nursery and some have been in school over the past few weeks, we are hoping that these children will be able to arrive at the normal time and settle quickly.
We understand that for those children and parents who are not used to school the parents would like to come in to the classroom to settle their child and meet the teacher. Consequently we are asking parents of new children to bring them after 9.30 for the first day or so. Once your child has begun to settle easily and you do not need to come into school your child should arrive between 9.05 and 9.10 with the rest of the class.
Whilst your child is welcome to attend full time from the first day of term this is in no way obligatory. We understand that some parents might want to treat the first couple of days as transition visits and send their child in for an hour or so, just the morning or just the afternoon. Ideally we would like all reception children to be attending full time from 7th September but it is possible to extend the induction period if you feel that this would benefit your child. 
So that we know what time to expect your child - and if they will be needing a school dinner - we would be grateful if those parents who would like a phased start or intend to treat the first few days as introductory visits would let us know their plans. The office will be closing on 17th July and re-opening on Wednesday 2nd September, you can phone on 01457 852611 when the office is open or email info@tintwistle.derbyshire.sch.uk at any point over the summer holiday. Please do not contact us through Facebook as it is not monitored.
Over the past few weeks we have had around half the children attending and their school experience has been very similar to normal, so we are confident about the way things will work in September. 
Within school the changes for parents have been far more significant than the changes for children, our parents are used to popping in for a chat and having a coffee after Friday assembly. We also post a lot of videos and pictures on Facebook, we haven’t been doing this recently as it seems very unfair to the children who have been unable to attend to watch the others having fun. Once all the children are able to return we will be posting more of the children’s activities and hope that you will enjoy seeing what we have been up to. For nursery and reception children Tapestry is a great way of sharing their activities and communicating with school – please don’t forget to activate your login.

We are hoping that this strange new way of working won’t last for long and that you will soon be able to experience our normal warm school welcome. We pride ourselves on our friendly atmosphere and value our community, we are glad that you are about to become a part of it. 
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Mrs Jo Griffin MA, Headteacher
